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	Administrative Council
Wellesley College

	
	106 Central Street

Wellesley, Massachusetts  02481-8203


ADMINISTRATIVE COUNCIL MEETING
September 12, 2006
Academic Council Room
11:00 a.m. – 12:00 p.m.

The meeting convened at 11:00 a.m.  The minutes of the May 16, 2006 meeting were approved as distributed.
Prior to the business of the meeting, the President commented on the new system in place for the annual vacation prize drawing.  At each meeting, attendees will fill out a slip of paper with their name and department.  The drawing at the end of the year will be from all of these slips combined.  Thus, those who attend meetings more frequently will have a greater chance to win the prize.

President’s Report
President Walsh began her report by welcoming the administrative staff to a new academic year at Wellesley.  She reported that this year’s Orientation program went well and maintained a focused agenda without becoming exhausting for participants.
The Executive Committee of the Board of Trustees will meet on September 14 in preparation for the new year.

A new Athletic Director has been chosen for the College.  Bridget Belgiovine was the search committee’s top choice.  She has worked previously for the NCAA and carries a national reputation for athletic leadership.

The President said that she spent the month of July writing her reflections on the work of the 2015 Commission.  The major insight gained from that work is that student learning should remain the College’s top priority at all levels.  This seemingly simple observation requires much more thorough thought to be properly absorbed.  A final report of the 2015 Commission and its two working groups is being prepared and will be distributed to all staff members.

What’s New with Administrative Council
Angie Evans briefly reviewed the history of the Council, which met for the first time on September 12, 1983, exactly 23 years prior to the current meeting.  The Council was founded to be a discussion forum and advisory body to the President.  At the October 2006 meeting, the chairs of Council committees will introduce their committees and discuss their purposes and agendas for the year.

Over the summer, an ad-hoc group was formed and met to review the purpose and function of the Administrative Council.  Several goals were identified for this group:

· Strengthen existing committees, ensuring that they are useful, relevant, and appropriately sized

· Determine what Council members want from their participation

· Create and distribute a survey about Council participation (the results of which will be shared with the Council)

· Increase membership in the Council

· Invite any other issues that members would like the ad-hoc committee to discuss

Information Services Phase 2 Directory
Sandy Roberts introduced the latest version of the online directory, which includes a new layout and incorporates the photo directory.  The new system has on-campus and off-campus (public) viewing areas, and anyone who uses the system from a campus computer will automatically be directed to the on-campus section.  From off-campus, College personnel may log in to the campus-only directory using their usual domain information.  Ms. Roberts provided a brief tour of the new system and presented basic instructions for using the new search feature.
Staff Resources at the Library
Megan Adams reviewed the various resources available to staff at the library.  These include the recreational reading collection, a large assortment of feature films and television programs on VHS and DVD, a selection of magazines, over 8000 music CDs, and the complete collection of academic resources.  Online library resources may be accessed from home by using the information found on each staff member’s Onecard.  In response to a question, Ms. Adams noted that it is illegal to rip and keep music from the College’s collection of CDs.  The library staff welcomes all questions either in person or via the ‘Ask Us’ link on the library’s website.

Open Mic
Terry Ballantyne announced that a new version of Banner will be implemented in late October.  The system will be unavailable starting October 19 at 4:30pm and ending before 5:00pm on October 23.

Jennifer Desjarlais announced that the Admissions division is already working on recruiting the class of 2011.  Upcoming Admissions programs include Fall Open Campus for seniors and parents on October 9, events on October 15-16 for seniors only, and events on October 19 for students interested in the sciences.

Dennis McFadden announced that the year’s first CPPAC open meeting will be held on Monday, September 18, in the Academic Council Room.

Letters regarding the College’s new retirement program will be mailed in October and informational programs will be held in early November.  More information about the program will be provided at the October meeting of the Administrative Council.
The meeting adjourned at 12:00 p.m.
Respectfully submitted,

David White

Secretary
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